
 
The Role of the Audience: Theatre Etiquette 

 
Theatre needs its audience! We are happy to have you here. Every staff person, actor, and 

crew member backstage plays an important part in your experience, and you also have a role in 

the experience of cast, crew and the people around you.  

 

Arrive Early:  Please make sure you give yourself enough time to find your seat before the 

performance starts. Latecomers may not be admitted to a performance. We ask schools and 

other groups to arrive at least 20-30 minutes before the show.  

 

Cell Phones and Other Electronic Devices: Please turn off your cell phone/mp3 player 

/gaming system/camera/smart watch. Texting, surfing, and gaming during performances is very 

distracting for the performers and other audience members. Using cameras and recording 

devices during a performance is never allowed. 

 

Talking During the Performance: Even when you whisper, you can be heard by performers 

and people around you. Unless it is a relaxed performance, disruptive patrons will be removed 

from the theatre. Please wait until after the performance to share your words with others. 

 

Food/Drinks: Food and outside drinks are not allowed in the theatre. When there is an 

intermission, snacks and drinks may be available for purchase. There is complimentary water in 

the lobby. 

 

Dress: There is no dress code at the Royal MTC, but we respectfully ask you not to wear hats 

in the theatre. We strive to be a scent-free environment and thank all patrons for their 

cooperation. 

 

Leaving During the Performance: If you leave the theatre during a performance, you will be 

readmitted at the discretion of Front of House staff. If readmitted, you may be placed in an 

empty seat at the back of the auditorium instead of your original seat. 

 

Being Asked to Leave: The theatre staff has, and will exercise, the right to ask any member of 

the audience to leave if that person is being inappropriate or disruptive including (but not limited 

to): talking, using devices that produce light or sound, and deliberately interfering with an actor 

or the performance (tripping, throwing items on or near the stage, etc.). 

 

Talkbacks: A short question and answer period with the actors takes place after student 

matinees, first Tuesday evening shows, and some public matinees. While watching the show, 

make a mental note of questions to ask the actors about the production or life in the theatre. Our 

artists deserve to be treated with respect! It’s okay to have a negative opinion, but this is your 

chance to ask questions and understand the performance or process, not to criticize. If you 

have a concern, see the house manager after the show and they will make sure your feedback 

gets to the appropriate Royal MTC staff. 

 

Enjoy the show:  Laugh, cry, gasp – responding to the performance is part of the nature of 

theatre! As you get involved in the story, try to balance your reactions with respecting the people 

around you. The curtain call is part of the performance too – it gives you a chance to thank all 

the artists for their hard work with applause, and for them to thank you for your attention. We all 

appreciate when you stay at your seat and join in the applause! 

 

“To enter a theatre for a performance is to be inducted into a magical space,  
to be ushered into the sacred arena of the imagination.” 

 – Simon Callow 


